HOLYHEAD TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
MONDAY 5 OCTOBER 2020 6.00 p.m. 
BY REMOTE

Councillors present:-  Keith R Roberts (Chairman), Keith Thomas, Mrs Ann Kennedy, Trefor Lloyd Hughes MBE, W J Chorlton, Jennifer Saboor, Ken Tatlock, Alan Williams (Mayor), Adrienne Edwards and Richard Parry
In attendance: Robert Henderson, Town Clerk/Financial Officer
1.  Is any member making a recording of this meeting?
The meeting was recorded by remote.

2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from Councillors Mrs Ailia Lewis MBE, 
Mrs Beryl Warner BEM and Raymond Jones

3.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY ANY COUNCILLOR OR OFFICER:
None were made.

4.  RECEIPTS dated 1st April 2020 – 26 August 2020 and PAYMENTS dated 1st April 2020 –
26 August 2020:
It was resolved, proposed and seconded to approve all Receipts and Payments made, as follows:-
Receipts: 01/04/2020 – 30/06/2020 = £212,972.95; 01/07/2020 – 31/07/2020  = £206,703.70;
01/08/2020 -  31/08/2020 = £32,518.78
Payments:  01/04/2020 – 30/06/2020  = £644,991.56 (cheque nos 112110 – 112145)
01/07/2020 – 31/07/2020 = £104,428.61 (cheque nos. 112146 – 112175 = £104,428.61
01/08/2020 – 31/08/2020 = £65,033.08)
Minute no.  5586/2020
There were no questions arising from the Receipts and Payments.

5.  3G Proposal for Holyhead at the Town Park: 
The Chairman, Councillor Keith R Roberts asked Councillor W J Chorlton to give a Report from the Communities/Leisure Sub Committee which had previously met on the 30 September 2020 to discuss the proposal in hand.  Councillor Chorlton informed the Committee that the recommendation from the Communities/Leisure Sub-Committee was to commence into a partnership with the Anglesey County Council to look at bringing a 3G facility to the Town Park.
After lengthy discussions, it was unanimously resolved to commence into partnership with the Anglesey County Council.  The Town Clerk stated that a Press Release would be going out the following day, Tuesday 6 October 2020 as Anglesey County Council and the Town Clerk felt that it was important for the local community to be informed of the proposal.
Minute no. 5587/2020
Councillor Trefor Lloyd Hughes MBE left the meeting at this stage.

6.  STREET SIGNAGE: (For Holy Island and Holyhead):
The Town Clerk gave a brief description of the new proposals and asked any member to Email him with comments so that we could pass them onto the relevant officers of the Anglesey County Council.  Minute no. 5588/2020
The meeting concluded at 6.50 p.m.

				      *********************
Minutes FGP 5 10 2020 RH 		            

